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VanMouwerik Reid

From: Lisa Nichols <waterbloom@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, March 1, 2019 4:57 PM
To: HHC Exhibits
Subject: HB 3063 testimony

Dear Members of the Committee:  
I'm writing to express my personal opposition to HB 3063, as a future mother. This legislation is simply unconstitutional.  
 
Our bloated vaccine schedule includes Hepatitis B vaccine given at birth, even though Hepatitis B is only transmissible 
via sexual contact or sharing needles. According to Paul Thomas, MD (The Vaccine Friendly Plan) also has extremely high 
aluminum content that is unsafe for babies on a microgram per pound of body weight level. If I choose not to vaccinate 
my future children against Hepatitis B, and instead educate them on the importance of abstinence, safe sex and avoiding 
drugs, this bill would forbid my children to attend school. This is discriminatory and not based on rational public health 
logic. A kindergartener simply cannot give other kindergarteners Hepatitis B.  
 
Similarly, the HPV vaccine is a vaccine against a sexually transmitted disease. Like the Hepatitis B vaccine, it contains 
extremely high levels of aluminum. Many adverse reactions and deaths have been reported in response to this injection. 
As such, I intend to raise my children to be safe and hygienic in their adult lives to avoid risk of developing HPV, instead 
of giving them the HPV vaccine. My children will pose no public health risk in school if they are not immunized against 
what I perceive to be a dangerous vaccine. Why, then, should they be forbidden from attending school in Oregon if this 
bill is passed?   
 
Thank you very much for your consideration.  
Sincerely,  
Lisa Nichols 
480 Iowa St 
Ashland OR 97520 
Jackson County 
 
 


